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NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT
A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION

NOTICE is hereby given that the County of El Dorado, State of California intends to adopt a Mitigated Negative
Declaration for the project described below.

TITLE: Green Valley Road 2 Bridge Replacement Project (Indian Creek Bridge (25C0040) and Mound Springs Creek
Bridge (25C0041)) CIP # 77127 (Green Valley Road at Indian Creek) and CIP # 77136 (Green Valley Road at Mound
Springs Creek))

LOCATION: The Indian Creek Bridge (25C0040) and the Mound Springs Creek Bridge (25C0041) are located
approximately 1,050 feet from each other along Green Valley Road just west of the City of Placerville in
unincorporated El Dorado County.

APNs: 991-351-59 (County Road ROW), 317-287-02, 317-260-02, 317-260-09, 317-285-19, 317-285-01, 317-260-03,
317-260-25, 317-285-02, 317-250-30, 317-250-44, and 317-287-03

GENERAL DESCRIPTION: The El Dorado County, Department of Transportation intends to replace the two existing
Green Valley Road bridges over Indian Creek (25C0040) and Mound Springs Creek (25C0041). The proposed wider
bridges with a continuous median turn-lane in the roadway center will improve driver safety and be consistent with
American Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials (AASHTO) guidelines.

Replacement of the structures is necessary due to: deficient hydraulics, poor site distance at adjacent roadways,
substandard approach roadways and geometrics, as well as concrete spalling. The Project will adopt 2-stage
construction so that Green Valley Road will remain open as much as possible during construction. A more detailed
description can be found within Chapter 3 of the environmental document at the website below.

REVIEW: The review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration begins on February 2, 2018 and ends on March 5,
2018. The Mitigated Negative Declaration may be reviewed at County Transportation offices: 2850 Fairlane Court,
Placerville, CA. The document is also available at the Placerville Library, 345 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA and on the
Transportation website at the following location: https://www.edcgov.us/government/dot/pages/CEQA.aspx

Comments during the review period regarding the Mitigated Negative Declaration should be directed to:

Donna Keeler, Principal Planner

El Dorado County Department of Transportation
2850 Fairlane Court

Placerville, California 95667

Comments may also be submitted electronically to donna.keeler@edcgov.us. Failure to comment in writing will not
preclude your right to comment at any public hearing for the proposed project. The Board of Supervisors is anticipated
to consider the Mitigated Negative Declaration in spring/summer 2018. The Board’s agenda may be downloaded at
https://www.edcgov.us/Government/BOS prior to the meeting.
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